GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

1/4/10

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Duke Spinelli, Bill Dingledine, Sally Nicholson, Scott McCrary, Charles Lyle, Danielle Gori, Steve Baker, Bo Campbell, Scott Ogle, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, David Carter, Tim St.Clair, Bob Kramer, Kevin Dunn 
Members: Nigel Darrington,  
Meeting called to order 6:35 P.M.

· First order of business is to vote in new officers for vacant positions. President – Duke Spinelli, Member at Large – Kevin Dunn, Treasurer – Sam Smith, Rides – Bob Kramer, Membership – Danielle Gori. Tim St.Clair – Safety Foundation.   Motion introduced and passed.
· Discussion was held regarding the club helping defray the some of the costs for any Spinners member who wanted to attend the “Club Leadership Training” in Boca Raton Florida. Board discussed and no one at the meeting showed interest in traveling that far at this time. 
· Ken Drescher and Steve Yetman discussed that they would no longer charge a fee for non Spinners members to participate in organized club rides but instead would suggest to non members to make a $5 donation to the Safety Foundation. The Board agreed that this was a good plan and that we would also see that members may also want to make the donation as well. 
· Last November the Board approved to set aside $1500 to help defray the costs of any Spinners members who wished to attend the National Bike Summit in Washington DC. An email will be sent out to the Spinners by Sally Nicholson asking if anyone is interested in going. Sally will then provide the names of those to Scott McCRary who will coordinate. This person or group would be required to present back to the club in a presentation what was learned at the summit. 
· Bill Dingledine reported on the ride leader training program. A draft of “Ride Leader Handbook” was presented by Bill to the Board. It was decided that a task force be set up to develop a training program that would be simple and present to the Board at the next meeting. The task force will be Tim St.Clair, Bob Kramer, Sally Nicholson, Nigel Darrington, and Bill Dingledine. 
· Sam Smith is the new Treasurer and will need appropriate software to manage the financial books. Bill Dingledine has offered to provide Sam a copy of Quickbooks 2007 for use. 
· Bo Campbell stated that Tim Grainger will be stepping up in the capacity of co-Racing chair with Randy Hutchison. 
· Discussion was held as to the possibility of changing the day and time of the Board meetings. Starting in February, the Board will meet on the first Sunday of the month at 6:30 p.m. at a location to be determined.
· Update on the Lori Toms issue was discussed. According to Sally Nicholson, there has been no new information regarding the Pre Trial Intervention since last discussed in November 2009. Bo Campbell has agreed to follow up with a call to the attorney. Duke Spinelli will draft a letter from the Board to the prosecuting attorney requesting an update as well. Bo Campbell will review the draft before it is sent.
· Sally Nicholson will meet with Sam and Duke to get the signature of accounts transferred over this month. Two signatures will be required on all checks over a certain to be decided on by the Board at the next meeting. 
· Sally and Steve Baker will transfer their keys to the P.O. Box to Sam and Duke.
· Sally stated that we have collected over $6,000 so far for the Safety Foundation.
Meeting adjourned at 7:50
